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TSDAV’s
   

Special
Bulletin

April  2013

GREAT NEWS !   & some Reviews 
THE HOT NEWS OF THE MOMENT IS THAT WE ARE VERY PROUD 
TO ANNOUNCE THE LAUNCH OF OUR 
NEWLY UPDATED & REVAMPED WEB-SITE !

We are hugely indebted to David Hunter (Canberra) for his assistance and guidance, 

in getting our new look website up and running.


We are still adding content, and learning the capabilities of the new platform, but are now in a position to launch the site, with all the current information on dates and events, and with further information to be added as it becomes available.

We are understandably excited with the prospect of at last having a functioning website, and being able to keep it up to date and relevant. We are happy to include links to kindred organisations, and promote their events (assuming that they don’t clash with any of ours!) 


Your feed-back and suggestions will be most welcome.

For the technically minded, our new URL is : http://tsdav.vicnet.net.au
But we can still be reached using our old URL : www.tsdav.asn.au

We hope that you will find our new site easy to use.

... ooo OOO ooo ...

Dancing News -

Greetings to all TSDAV members and supporters . . .

here is a short update of where we are at for this year, along with a couple of reports of recent events. We look forward to your continuing support at our functions, and wish you ‘Happy Dancing’ wherever it be.
Upcoming TSDAV Events for 2013 - 



Your Committee has confirmed dates for this year.
Details are available on the web-site, along with access to some flyers.
Further details will be posted as planning progresses.


Old Time Tea Dance

Sat 27th July


- see web-site for details

Wattle Day, Day of Dance - with the VFMC 
7th September

Portarlington Weekend
8th, 9th, 10th November

Christmas Social 

14th December

Member’s discounts apply at our events.

PLUS - 

we are now able to confirm that our series of monthly dance workshops, under the name of -

 “Dancing at the 11th Hour” are to continue for this year, (doubt was due to the uncertain availability of the 11th Hour Hall, because of theatrical commitments in 2013/14)
Dates are the First Sunday of the Month: - the next being on the 5th May.
... ooo OOO ooo ...


For those fortunate enough to have gone to the National Folk Festival, you will have your own views of the contracted program and revamped layout, we hope you enjoyed the dancing on offer.
Here are some reports on the TSDAV’s events.

Firstly, Norm’s workshop from Friday morning . . . Aussie Bush Dances – Old & New

“Bright and early on the opening day, the Coorong was abuzz with raw beginners, enthusiastic dancers and accomplished musicians, eagerly awaiting the start of proceedings. Norm had prepared a selection of dances from the ‘Bush’ and ‘Contemporary’ collections for his workshop.


It is always a ‘wait and see’ situation for the teacher, not having any idea of the level of experience of dancers awaiting him. Planning ahead, Norm had drawn up alternative programmes, covering all abilities, and selected dances as appropriate over the course of the workshop.


His easy manner, clarity of instructions, assisted as required with practical demonstrations, all contributed to what was a very enjoyable workshop. The opportunity to use more fancy footwork and complicated stepping was taught for the benefit of those more experienced participants, and gave the newer chums something to aspire to!!!


Our wonderful band of musicians made an enormous contribution to the success of the morning, and were faultless in providing the right tunes, tempo and degree of vivacity, encouraging us all to move more spritely than we thought possible.


This was a wonderful workshop to attend, and long may dance in its myriad forms be an integral part of the National Folk Festival.”
Judith Baillie.
And the Dance Composers’ Competition, this year held on the Monday morning . . . 

TSDAV Dance Composers’ Competition, 2013


Since the 1980s’ there has been a Dance Composers’ Competition. This has been run by the committed, enthusiastic, long standing members of the Traditional Social Dance Association of Victoria.


Behind the scenes and prior to the competition itself, a great deal of work takes place on several fronts. Firstly, there has to be the people who are keen, knowledgeable about dance, musical and clever enough to compose and submit a dance worthy of consideration. This can be either a dance suitable for beginners or more experienced dancers, as there is more than one judging category in the competition.


Next there have to be suitable, willing and well spoken callers/presenters, whose job it is to teach the dance EXACTLY as written. There can be no embellishments, substitute words or instructions uttered beyond that which is written! This is no easy task, as we all want to think we can make ourselves understood and teach a dance well. However it is not the skill of the caller which is under scrutiny, but the ability of the composer to make his/her instructions clear enough to be understood by dancers who may not necessarily have the same dance background. Answering questions from the floor can be fraught with difficulty, as  the caller is not permitted to use his own words, but is obligated to rely on the composer’s written instructions.

The judges are selected for their vast experience and active knowledge of dance. There are usually three chosen, who are given the printed set of dance instructions (without the composer’s names) prior to the competition. On the day they evaluate each dance as it is taught and executed. It is no easy job, choosing a winner from such varied dances submitted. They are helped with this decision in part, by the comments sought from the dancers themselves, and  without whom there would be little active participation in the competition.

This year we give our congratulations to Steve Bullock for his winning entry “The Can Can Quadrille”. This was in the ‘easy’ category; and also to John Short, for his “Royal Red Cross Quadrille”, in the ‘experienced’ category. Nine dances were submitted, many worthy of ‘honorable mention’, including those from our own Norm Ellis and Matthew King.

To our worthy callers on the day (a somewhat misty moisty morning) Paul and Don, we extend our thanks; and special mention to Don Richmond for having one of the winning dances included in the Farewell Dance in the Coorong that same afternoon. It is a credit to the knowledge of the fine musicians that they could accommodate a ‘late entry’ to their dance music repertoire.


The TSDAV sell dance books in sets which are made up of the entries (whether winners or not) from all the previous dance competitions. Perhaps we should put aside a time devoted to reviving past compositions, and remember fondly the faithful founders of our present day fun.



Long may we be able to continue to “dance the dance.”       Judith Baillie.
... ooo OOO ooo ...

And a further report, from the organiser of this year’s event . . . announcing the WINNERS !

As in previous years, the Dance Composers' Competition was held this year at the National Folk Festival in Canberra over Easter. Some changes were made this year: instead of categorising the entries and presenting General Dances followed by Dances for the More Experienced, two groups of mixed category dances were presented and the judges asked to categorise them; and due to venue changes at the National the competition was run over 1 ½ hours on the Piazza on Monday morning instead of 2 hours in the Mallee on Sunday morning.


A surprising number of keen dancers assembled ready to start the first dance at 9:30 on the Monday morning, and our judges Lynne Stone, Bruce McClure and Maureen Morris, and the presenters Paul Wayper and Don Richmond were ready. 


The first presentation by Paul was a big circle dance for couples in contra style called ‘A Mixer for Jill’ submitted by Matthew King. This was given a special mention by the judges for nice flow.


Following this Paul presented ‘Meeting Isabella’ by Jane Bullock, for couples facing couple around room. The phrasing of the music fitted the dance well here as the dance was written specially for the music.


Paul then gave us ‘Cofio y Cymru’ by Keith Wood. This Welsh inspired dance translates to ‘Memories of Wales’, and is for 3 couple in a longways set. On the walk-through this seemed complex, but flowed beautifully when danced.


Our second presenter Don then took us through 3 dances: ‘The Ironbark Reel’ by Norm Ellis, ‘The Can Can Quadrille’ by Stephen Bullock, and ‘Greystones Wedding’ by John Short. The Can Can Quadrille caused many smiles and laughs as a fun dance and being somewhat energetic would be more suitable for inclusion early in a dance programme. Greystones Wedding is in a Scottish style with nice patterns and reels across the conventional phrasing of the music to keep the more experienced dancers on their toes.


There being enough time to squeeze in one more dance, Paul stepped forward again to take us through ‘Royal Red Cross Quadrille’ by John Short. This dance had a good Australian feel to it and was much appreciated.


In the category for General Social Dance (including Children’s Dances) the judges considered the Beat Klippel Memorial Trophy should go to Stephen Bullock for his Can Can Quadrille. Special commendation went to Norm Ellis for his Ironbark Reel and to Matthew King for his Mixer for Jill. 


In the category for Dance for More Experienced Dancers the judges voted for Royal Red Cross Quadrille by John Short, so the VFMC Perpetual Trophy will go to John. A special commendation was given to Keith Wood for his Cofio y Cymru.

MC for the event - George Ansell
... ooo OOO ooo ...

Something new for the 2014 New Dance Competition





As the “Featured State” for next year’s NFF is to be Western Australia, we have decided to encourage entries that have a connection (in name or otherwise) with the West!

New entries are to be sent to george.ansell@bigpond.com or c/- 62 Wellman St. Box Hill South, Victoria, 3128.
And will close in the new year. Please watch the web-site for further details 
... ooo OOO ooo ...

For Your Diary –

 “Dancing at The Eleventh Hour”
an occasional series of Dance Workshops
We meet at :
The Eleventh Hour Theatre Hall, cnr Gore & Leicester Sts, Fitzroy.

( just South-West of the Smith S.t & Alexandra Pde ( Eastern Fwy.) intersection.
Dates for 2013, - 5th May, 2nd June, 7th July, 4th Aug, 1st Sept, 6th Oct, 3rd Nov, & 1st Dec. 
@ 2pm – 5 pm
   

All dancers are welcome



Inquiries: Norm Ellis   9888 5332.
... ooo OOO ooo ...

Your Committee is -

President   Bruce McClure 9772 8500   

Secretary   Heather Larsen 9808 4869

Treasurer   Norm Ellis 9888 5332 

Marion Stabb (Portarlington w/e) 9439 7100
George Ansell (Dance Comp.) 9890 5650



Margaret Monkhouse (VP)
Judith Baillie

Kathy Cox


Copies of our Annual Report for 2012 are available upon request to the Treasurer.

... ooo OOO ooo ...
Other Dancing Events of interest . . .
There is now a regular Contra Dance in Northcote,

on the last Sunday of the month. 
7:30 – 10:15pm

next dance Sunday 28th April with The Barnstringers
@ Uniting Church Hall, 251 High St. Northcote.

www.facebook.com/Contradition
VFMC’s Ringwood ‘1st Saturday’ Bush Dance 
4th May, 8 -11pm, with The Billabong Band

East Ringwood Elderly Citizens Hall, Laurence Grove, East Ringwood

www.vfmc.org.au
English Country Dancing 

“from Playford to the present”
1st, 2nd, 3rd & 4th Tuesdays,    8 - 10pm


@ Bennettswood Neighbourhood House, 7 Greenwood St, Burwood
for more info, contact George Ansell, 9890 5650 or george.ansell@bigpond.com
The next VFMC Woolshed Ball will be on Saturday 25th May 2013    8 - 12:30
at the St David's Uniting Church Hall,
Cnr Mont Albert Rd & Burke Rd, Canterbury, 

featuring The Billabong Band

All welcome for an evening of great fun.
 enquiries: Coral Eden (03) 9885 6109 or  www.vfmc.org.au
Welsh Dance Classes 

Monthly, on selected Sunday afternoons, 2 - 4:30pm

Church of Christ Hall, 1 The Avenue, Surrey Hills
next date - 19th May
for more info, contact Ian, 9878 2414
The Melbourne Colonial Dancers, at Ashburton
3rd Thursday every month,   7:30 - 10pm
Ashburton Uniting Church Hall, Ashburn Gve, 
for more info, contact Coral, 9885 6109




ALSO - the next series of INTRODUCTORY CLASSES (weekly) 

starts 25th April, at the same venue.
www.melbournecolonialdancers.org.au
Melbourne Colonial Dancers - Social Dance Classes
every Wednesday,   8 - 10pm   

Collingwood Senior Citizens Hall, Eddy Crt, Abbortsford.

www.melbournecolonialdancers.org.au
Attachments -
TSDAV Diary Dates 2013
Old Time Tea Dance

Portarlington

